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To: NYSCOPBA Retirees

From: Bill Naylor, Retirement Dept.

Date: January 28, 2019

RE: Retroactive Calculations for Retirees

Due to ratification of NYSCOPBA’s contract, all retirees who
retired AFTER April 1, 2016, will eventually receive retroactive
payments. Retroactive calculations will be done
automatically; therefore, it is not necessary for you to contact
anyone in order to begin the process.

Payroll calculations will be performed by the Office of the State
Comptroller’s Payroll Department. Once that calculation is
complete, it will be reported to the NYS Retirement System
who, in turn, will determine whether the payroll calculations
affect your Final Average Salary and any vacation accruals
you may have turned in prior to retiring.

Sick leave credit calculations will be performed at the facility
level once the Civil Service Employee Benefits Division identifies
those retirees who are entitled to the recalculation of their sick
leave credit.

Please understand that these calculations will not begin until
the pay bill is approved and passed by the NYS Legislature.
Once approved, recalculations will be performed for active
employees first, then retirees.


